




 

 

 

November 12, 2024 

Ethan Carrier 
General Counsel 
New York City Conflicts of Interest Board 
2 Lafayette Street 
New York, NY 10007 
 

Re: Post-Employment Retention of Susan Dombrow as a DOE Consultant Pursuant to COIB Rule 1-07(d) 

Dear Mr. Carrier: 

This letter serves to notify the Conflicts of Interest Board (“COIB”) that in accordance with COIB Rule §1-
07(d), the New York City Department of Education’s (“DOE”) Office of the General Counsel, Audit, Risk-
Management, and Compliance Services, is retaining former employee Susan Dombrow as a consultant. Ms. 
Dombrow retired on October 25, 2024, and she is being retained as a consultant for the purpose of 
completing work left unfinished at the time she separated from DOE. Ms. Dombrow’s last position at the 
DOE was Associate Counsel, Regulatory Compliance and Litigation. A significant part of her responsibilities 
included providing support in ongoing litigation, including requests for representation, discovery, and 
related issues. Ms. Dombrow reviewed and processed requests for representation by DOE employees and 
searched for and located information and documents in connection with litigation against DOE and 
individual employees thereof.  

Ms. Dombrow is being retained, effective immediately, for a period of eight months, which is no longer than 
reasonably necessary to complete the outstanding work. Retaining Ms. Dombrow is necessary because she 
possesses subject-matter expertise that other employees currently do not. Specifically, Ms. Dombrow is 
currently the DOE’s subject-matter expert on investigating and locating records to defend lawsuits under 
the Child Victim’s Act and Adult Victim’s Act, and other litigation. She will continue to work on investigations 
in active litigation. She will also provide training for her replacement once her replacement has been hired.  

Under the consulting agreement, Ms. Dombrow will be compensated at a rate of $75.00 per hour, which is 
comparable to her annual salaried rate when she was employed at DOE. Her salary prior to her retirement 
was $154,153. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Melissa Aviles-Ramos 
Chancellor 
 

 


